<u>Draft minute relating to application MA/13/1585 – Land at Stanley Farms, Plain Road, Marden, Kent – 30 July 2015</u>

All Members except Councillor Butler stated that they had been lobbied.

The Committee considered the report and the urgent update report of the Head of Planning and Development.

Mr Witts, an objector, Councillor Mannington of Marden Parish Council and Councillors Burton and McLoughlin (Visiting Members) addressed the meeting.

RESOLVED: That consideration of this report be deferred to enable the Officers to ascertain whether the developer would be prepared to make a financial contribution to fund repairs to the roof of Marden Memorial Hall.

<u>Voting</u>: 10 – For 1 – Against 0 - Abstentions

Note: Councillor Harwood was not present at the start of the Committee's consideration of this report. He returned to the meeting at 10.05 p.m., and did not participate in the discussion or the voting on the report.